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2020 HEAD BOY AND GIRL SPEECHES 
On Monday the Year 5 students aspiring to be 
either the Head Boy or Head Girl in 2020 gave 
their speeches to the students from Years 4, 5 
and 6. All staff present were very impressed by 
the quality and presentation of the speeches and 
the way the students conducted themselves. 
Head Boy and Head Girl for 2020 will be 
announced at the Awards and Graduation 
Ceremony on December 17. 
 

HIGH SCHOOL TRANSITIONS  
All of the graduating students will complete their 
high school transitioning programs in weeks 8 and 

9. As per previous years they 
typically return ready to take on the 
challenges of high school. 
 

 
STUDENT REPORTS 
The Semester Two Student Report packages will be sent home with students on Wednesday afternoon 
December 18. 
 

SCHOOL AWARDS AND GRADUATION CEREMONY 
The ceremony will commence at 9am on Tuesday December 17 in the undercover area. This event will be 
hosted by the student leaders as in previous years. 
Proceedings will include: 

 Presentation of Class Awards 

 Speeches, farewells and acknowledgements 

 Festive songs / School song to the Graduates 

 Announcement of the 2020 Head Boy and Girl 

 Graduation Ceremony 

 Graduates’ song/performance to the school 
 

This will then be followed by: 

 Morning tea for the Year 6 Graduates and their guests, book award donors and the Staff. (Recess 
as usual for the rest of the school). 

 Graduates will then leave for their excursion and lunch (normal schooling for the rest of the school). 
 

LEONARDO DAY 2019 
On Friday November 29, our Year 5 students attended Leonardo Day at Brunswick Showgrounds. It certainly 
lived up to its reputation of being a fun-filled, entertaining and informative day. I would like to take the 
opportunity to thank Mrs Jolliffe and Mrs Tobias for their organisation and participation. I would also like to 
congratulate our Year 5’s for their outstanding representation of our school through the day. 
 

CHOIR AT BETHANY FIELDS  
Our choir entertained the folk at Bethanie Fields on Wednesday 27 November. This has become an annual 
event, the residents and staff love our choir visit and our students get to give something to the community. 
Thank you Mrs Kaitani for your coordination of this important event. 

Term 4 
December 

6 Year 2/3 ~ TA5 Assembly – 2pm 

16 Thank You Morning Tea 11am 

17 Awards and Graduation 9am 

 Reports go home 

19 Students Last day of school 2019 

Uniform Shop Open – 8:45am – 9:15am 

 P&C Xmas Raffle 2:30pm 

 

2020 Term 1 

February  

3 Students Resume  
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2020 STATIONERY LISTS 

Your child/ren have been handed an information package about their 2020 requirements (Personal Items 

List/Booklist) to be taken home. Please note the following: 

 Whether you choose to use the provider offered by the school (Ziggies Educational Supplies) or you 
purchase the items yourself the school encourages you to purchase good quality items. These tend 
to last longer and have less chance of breaking. Any items ordered through Ziggies and deemed 
faulty from the manufacturer will be gladly refunded or exchanged. 
 

 There are four buying options if you choose to purchase with Ziggies Educational Supplies: 
 Order & pay online by 20 December to be eligible for free delivery 
 Order & pay online after 20 December and be charged delivery 
 Self-Serve at a Ziggies store (Canning Vale or Joondalup) 
 New for 2020 Pre-Ordered School Pick Up ~ Pick up at school on Tuesday 28 January from 

11.00am – 12.00pm ~ Can be pre-paid OR paid for at time of pick up 
 

BASKETBALL CARNIVALS 
‘Champions Cup’ - On Thursday 21 November, some of our Year 6 girls represented our school competing 
in the ‘Champions Cup’ in Perth at Bendat Basketball Stadium. This was a follow up event to the basketball 
carnival they participated in at Eaton Recreation Centre during August.  The girls won 1 and drew 3 games, 
they were highly competitive and displayed great sportsmanship.  
 

‘Summer Basketball Carnival’ - On Friday 22 
November Two teams represented our school at the 
Forrest division Summer Carnival for Basketball at 
the Leschenault Leisure Centre. Under the keen 
coaching of Mrs Clayton and Mr Kelly, the teams 
played six games over the course of the day. Our 
selected students represented the school with 
impeccable behaviour and sportsmanship, both on 
and off the court throughout the day.  Not only that, 
their skills and abilities to work together as teams 
meant that they both came away as Champions for 
2019 undefeated. Well done, and thank you to all 
parents who attended and supported our students 
on the day.  
 

PLANNING FOR 2020 (REPEAT) 
Planning for 2020 is underway at our school and we are at the stage of gathering information 
in regards to student numbers and staffing. To help us plan we need to know about the 
intentions of parents. If you already know that your child will not be returning to Clifton Park 
Primary School in 2020 please contact the office to let us know. This will enable us to more 
accurately work out class sizes and funding for next year. 

Cathy Allen  
PRINCIPAl 

  

   UNDEFEATED BASKETBALL CHAMPIONS 
    

  

CHRISTMAS CARDS 
 

Santa’s helpers will deliver Christmas Cards from students 

around the school again this year. 

Post your cards in the special ‘Santa Mail’ post box in the 

school corridor. 

Please make sure you put name and class (TA) on the 

envelope to be sure the post can be delivered correctly. 

Remember, at our school we  

do not include any lollies or candy canes! 
 

SANTA MAIL 
 

SA

 

 

 



  

 

  

 

Life Lessons 
Emotional & Mindful 

Management 

 

As part of Operation Bunbury, our P&C will be partnering 

with Life Lessons Australia to offer the online course, 

‘Mind Ninja’, to parents for the special price of $50. Of 

which, our school P&C will receive $20 per sale.  

‘Mind Ninja’ is a compilation of video tutorials and 

activities which teach the strategies from the ENTIRE 

program at Life Lessons Australia. This course will 

transform the way children manage their thoughts, 

emotions and challenges.  

If interested please email 

info@lifelessonsaustralia.com  

If you like to see my feature on GWN7 NEWS to 

showcase my program to your school:  type in 

https://youtu.be/48tUU1J-VDs  

Joelene Lavrick, B.A (Psychology), GradDipEd 

https://lm.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2F48tUU1J-VDs&h=AT2Qsg7BkNiZhDB8u5Ptal4a6Blv5kmSHW2Vp3C_7rzbOxJGMBuhbyT45WLrp-CGeYuWbCi-qtHWsPHrknOxAXTNxcni87UG-hiiaRdLppy667WFXvsQwRsrXy4lK4PSkfrQfzr9so7D-ODoiYO73lXsovKCahaETB_EaIarYXkLxNmUQMFU-QL0NpieyZMfw7IuC0WCys_YJteD24sdaLJotzQujsUpi3JpaMwfjgbQDYGDnnFrmgWZVePXblOpO3zS_6yUS6KxWT0l3Gx_3THqS_86iq-SSKlMrNfcFnlmNYBZF4wv31mb7PCZQteUcfk84GxdXFgxzTbnglYQguWUCX-QWRIpt91KMiKcfYPmRXfv_tf87kbe7fc5O99Yf59Waj9wbZtG7Xo5oDOlnsFv5KXfCM-JrpNf-8KwhtOyWFVhkP2t-Pt68PF6QX7NnHDb6h3VVSNhXW2sxNx39VrlnlC2f5AwlalHPUbGnrQC3AxNHwScyiti04jRLtcw5qe-2Qg0z_ZlK07H6fSayD6zHhnn_OeinfcMOOXzokeu7JjxeD87GRh9gJMITPa43wmVZkEnRuFaN_zRojQep5SXb7SYP6s9ZVE4vwIBD7RIpcjri8yhOfnAYl7CiPEjit2KWd4KfWbDcNXBvpxtI3gM1MRcfkvvEN3uyzsRoWDWMWsIdKbWcsc_LVgT502YVdOTs0YJdKQiq-f-VehoH6-GDErFFHXhPch95O4q-8Wfq3e2GiPH1dvnGHu6KkFah2-76iz2EyetfisK80n19J76k_D6kFdrUsLZD0uiT3zV5tzdKsVwr9xdRFEESEpFP2i24G7m0h1NzDvZiCYTKsYTZhJxZ6g27nNdyaBK0LU6ERec8AOCw4BUYgTSQXL_MjcjRqNMVE1eYnlfrCgroWy2UFg15L7YHoRmXWlBmAmf7eMcXbVOxzlGQ4oTXzBaRfMUKIEJRwQbmXtK2zhwA9mwKI8_dkqp8IkI6eT4k1clMlO4P_Yh6tT1WOkxojrCgITRahz1RZE_IcqMBZkOL43Z8WNUkg3yPjTC3O9ArVOXXh5Mgy4bgL9kDNhF_joTW6p92c04S5TnZeLfNd7xr-QVC-9RssJZZS4M3hxs5EK74vGC80zadg

